
Wallace Fields Junior School Bulletin 

21st April 2023 

 

KEY DATES 

• Monday 24th April 2023 - Selected Year 5 and 6 Swimming 

• Wednesday 26th April 2023 - Green House Mufti day 

• Thursday 27th April 2023 

- Year 3 Trip to Butser farm - EARLY START 8.15am and return 3.30pm 

- Year 5 Dance Festival rehearsals start lunchtime for selected dancers 

• Friday 28th April  2023- B and C team Football squad fixture against Cuddington Croft 

4.00pm kick-off and will finish at about 4.45pm 

For the latest dates click here1 for calendar on website. 

 
1https://www.wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/school-calendar 



HEAD'S UPDATE 

 

Farewell to Mrs Joubert: You may remember that Mrs Joubert, one of our amazing support staff, 

left about a year ago to have a baby. She had a lovely little baby girl who is doing very well. However, 

after weighing up her role as a mother and the impact of a return to work she has chosen to not 

return to her school role. We will miss her very much and I know the children will miss her too. Mrs 

Joubert will be returning briefly at the end of the summer term to say a formal farewell to the staff 

and children. We wish her and her family all the very best for the future.  

Stonehenge Projects: I was so impressed with the level of effort and creativity of the Year 3 projects 

and it was a delight to see them all this week. Some included Stonehenge with real grass, a Bourbon 

Biscuit Stonehenge and plenty of Lego and clay versions. It was exciting to see the Year 3 so proud of 

their constructions and some of them even went to the trouble of visiting the site in the Easter 

holidays! Loads of learning and facts attached to the projects. Well done Year 3 they are truly 

fabulous! 

Lost Property: Sadly lots of lost property in the lost property box - we will be selling this off and any 

left items will be disposed of. Please ensure your child's clothing is labelled and it will be returned to 

them very quickly via the Year 6 prefects. It takes very little time to write it on the label with a 

permanent marker and will save buying new uniform. We also need Tupperware and water bottles 

labelled as we are throwing a lot of these away as well. Thank you.  

http://twitter.com/statuses/1649033944765956097 

IMPORTANT 

Green House Mufti - Wednesday 26th April 2023 
Green house won the house points last term and so they win a mufti day on Wednesday 26th April 

2023.  Children in green house may wear mufti clothes including something green to celebrate their 

victory. 



Want to Make an Active Contribution to Our School? See yourself as a School 

Governor? 
We have some vacancies for school governors and would really like parents and local people to get 

involved in the governance of our school. As a local authority maintained school we strongly 

welcome community governors as they have a genuine influence on the school. Perhaps you know a 

parent or neighbour who might enjoy this role. It is a rewarding and fulfilling that truly links the local 

area with us here at Wallace Fields Juniors. If you see yourself making an active contribution to the 

school why not contact the school office to let us know of your interest. 

Contacting Wallace Fields Junior School 
In line with most other schools, all emails from parents and carers are via our very helpful school 

office team at Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk2.  Emails for staff will be forwarded on for 

you. If you accidentally use an old email you will receive an automatic message reminding you to 

contact the School Office at Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk3. 

Teachers' Strike  
The National Education Union (NEU) has announced planned strike action on Thursday 27 April and 

Tuesday 2 May.  

We do not anticipate any issues with school opening and school should be open as usual.  

We do not anticipate any issues with staffing for the Year 3 day trip to Butser Ancient farm so it 

should go ahead as planned. 

We have very few staff belonging to the NEU union so the strike will have minimum impact on 

school opening. However, if other unions choose to join these strikes the situation may change. 

Teachers are allowed to support striking colleagues and can refuse to cover for those who are 

striking.  If this changes we will do our utmost to give you as much notice as possible. 

Second Hand Uniform Wanted 
Please hand in any second hand logo uniform to the school office by the 5th May 2023 ready for our 

next uniform sale. Many thanks! 

             🩳                        🩳            

PTA Race Night Tickets Now On Sale! 
                                                                

With just 2 weeks to go until Race Night we have a few tickets and horses left! 

Race Night is always a hoot! So book in your babysitting and saddle up for a night at the Gee Gees!  

If you have already got an event ticket why not buy your own horse         For just £3 you will enter the 

owner’s enclosure and be in with a winning chance!              

Ticket includes a pizza supper       

You don’t want to miss this one! Book now       

 
2mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 
3mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



Remember we are using the infants PTA ticketing platform for this joint event. Please be mindful of 

this when logging in      

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/wfispta/#.ZD2XxOTTW_Y 

NOTE: If you have already purchased a horse please send your horse name to Kelly asap for the race 

card: kellytebbs@outlook.com4 

                                                                

 

Dog Poop Poster Competition  
The PTA have been campaigning the council to paint dog mess signs on the floor of the alleyway as 

the dog mess is terrible. They have become frustrated and despondent at the lack of response from 

the council and so they have launched a poster competition. The children have been asked to design 

 
4mailto:kellytebbs@outlook.com 



a Pick Up Your Dog Poop poster and there are loads of prizes to be won  and winners will be 

announced and prizes will be awarded. All posters should be A4 with a simple message and clear 

from a distance. The winning posters will be put on display down the alleyway!  Here are some of 

the winning posters and the deadline has been extended to end of next week so there is still time if 

your child would like to enter. 

 



 

 



 

 



Design a Healthy Meal Poster - Deadline Extended 
Children are encouraged to design a healthy main meal and pudding. The meal should be displayed 

on a A4 paper or poster, making it as colourful and eye catching as possible, Emma (chef of 

Twelve15) will then recreate the winning meal a couple of weeks after Spring break. This 

competition is also open to children with packed lunches and a winner will be chosen; however, the 

winning packed lunch will not be recreated, but will be displayed in the diner. 

Please hand in to the School Office or Mrs. Cornell.  The deadline has been extended to Monday 

24th April 2023. 

Kings and Queens Dress-up Day – Friday 5th May 2023 
Wallace Fields Juniors are celebrating the King's Coronation. To mark this historic event the children 

are invited to dress-up as Kings or Queens from any period of history and from any region of the 

world.. 

The day will include special events and activities including assemblies that explain the significance of 

this event in British culture. Further details on the activities and special events will follow nearer the 

time.  

Coronation Picnic Lunch - 5th May 2023 
On 5th May 2023  the children be celebrating the coronation with a picnic lunch.  Those that have 

school dinners will be provided with a picnic lunch in a personalised box – see the menu below.  The 

box will be sent home today Friday 21st April 2023 with the children to name and decorate in a 

coronation theme. The boxes must be returned to school on Friday 28th April 2023. Please don't 

forget to include your child's name and class.  Children on packed lunch may decide to decorate 

their own packed lunch box/bag too in a coronation theme. The best decorated will win a prize. 

Please see below some examples of the winning boxes designed by pupils last year for the Platinum 

Jubilee.  



 

 

 



 

 

B and C team Football Match - Friday 28th April 2023  
The postponed match at Wallace Fields Junior School against Cuddington Croft from 10th March has 

now been re-scheduled  to Friday 28th April. 

Parents of B team have been invited via SPOND. 

Mr Sellars has selected a C team to represent the school in this football fixture . Parents of C team 

players have been contacted directly and must complete the Google form to confirm their 

attendance.  Please send your child in with the school PE kit,  football boots and shin pads. 

Both teams do not need to be collected at end of school and  will remain at school for the 4.00pm 

kick-off and will finish at about 4.45pm.  

Spectators are welcome, but please can you enter the top field via the alley between WFJS and WFIS. 

THIS WEEK 

Development Squad Year 4 Football Match 
Year 4 development squad had lots of fun and played really well in their inter-school football match 

on Thursday.  They showed great promise and we will hopefully see lots of them in the football 

squad when they join Year 5.  Special thanks to Henry W in Year 6 who helped referee the match and 

Mr Findlay the coach. 



Physi Fun at The Vale 
10 children were selected to take part in a a Physi Fun afternoon at The Vale on Wednesday 19th 

April 2023.  They completed a range of sports activities and games which was led by Year 6 Sports 

Leaders from The Vale school.  They had lots of fun and achieved a certification for their 

participation. Well done to them.  

YEAR 6 

Year 6 Residential Trip French Trip 
Passports 

All children will be required to use their own passport for the French Trip.  If you need to apply for a 

passport, please do so in plenty of time. Please note current UK passports must be at the time of 

travel:• Less than 10 years old • Valid for at least 3 months after the day we leave France. You will 

need to send in your child’s passport to the school office by Tuesday 6th June 2023.   

EHIC or GHIC 

All children will require either a valid in-date European Health Insurance Card (EHIC) or a Global 

Health Insurance Card (GHIC).  If your child’s EHIC is out of date then you should apply for a GHIC 

(Global Health Insurance Card).  You may apply for a GHIC up to 6 months before your EHIC expires. 

Applying for a GHIC is free of charge on the NHS website. Beware of unofficial websites that charge 

you a fee to apply. Please ensure you apply for this in plenty of time. 

YEAR 5 and 6  

Year 5 and 6 Swimming 
Selected Year 5 and 6  children will be attending further swimming lessons this term and parents 

have been informed. Due to the bank holidays, school events and trips the dates are spread out so 

please please make a note of the dates in your diary to ensure your child remembers their swimming 

kit. There are only 6 sessions. 24th April, 22nd May, 19th June, 26th June, 3rd July, 10th July 

(including Year 6 children not on French Trip.) 

Please ensure they have their swimming things and are ready to leave school promptly at 9.00am. 

 If  you have not yet made your voluntary contribution, please visit scopay to make  payment. 

Body Odour Awareness 
One challenging aspect for parents and carers is transition into a teens as the body develops and 

each child creates more sweat glands. In the upper school we are noticing more children presenting 

with a body odour issue. If your child is in Year 5 or 6 now is an ideal time to speak with your child 

about sweat and odours as well as getting them into a stricter hygiene routine including regular 

washing, changing their underwear and the use of deodorant or antiperspirants. PE kits and school 

uniform will need washing more often, particularly as they wear PE kits all day on PE days. 

If you have not done so already, please talk with your child about body odour. Your approach will 

depend a lot on your relationship with them. If your child is used to you being direct, simply telling 

them they need a regular shower and use deodorant can do the trick. However, if your child is more 

sensitive or easily embarrassed, choose your words carefully. Parents can act subtly by leaving a 



deodorant on the bathroom counter or by opening up the conversation during a shopping trip while 

picking up deodorant for yourself. Reassure them it is all normal. We do cover hygiene and puberty 

in our lessons at school though it is important that parents and carers reinforce this message and 

also take the time to explain these changes whilst establishing a clean hygiene routine at home. 

Thank you for your support with this. 

YEAR 5 

Year 5 Dance Festival - Rehearsals start lunchtime Thursday 27th April 
Dance rehearsals for those selected will start on Thursday 27th April 2023 at lunchtime with Lauren 

Johnson (Hip Hop dance club leader).  It is important dancers attend every rehearsal.   

Children may go in for early lunch ready for a start at 12.30pm in the  school hall. If they are not in 

PE kit, please make sure they have comfortable  clothes to change into. 

The Dance Festival show itself will be on the evenings of Tuesday 20th and Wednesday 21st June at 

the Epsom Playhouse. There will also be an “all-day” rehearsal on Monday 19th June 9.30am to 

approximately 3.15pm.  

I am sure that you’ll want to come along and watch the show; tickets will be available to purchase 

from the theatre box office and online at www.epsomplayhouse.co.uk5 from Tuesday 2nd May 2023 

at £7.00 each. They sell out very, very quickly so don’t delay as many less-organised parents have 

been disappointed in the past. 

YEAR 4 

Design and Technology Week  
It will be D&T week for Year 4 the week commencing the 1st May 2023.  We are providing all the 

basic ingredients though parents will need to provide the additional e.g. fruit etc. and equipment in 

pairs. The children will come home with a list Friday  28th April 2023 and this will be needed for 

Thursday 4th May 2023. The children are working in pairs and so they will plan what they will bring 

in on the 28th.  

If your child has allergies to any of the following ingredients: eggs, plain flour (gluten and wheat), 

baking powder, sugar or butter, please could you let Ms. Gough or Mrs Curran know so we can 

arrange for alternatives to be provided or if you know of an alternative recipe we could use for your 

child.  

Year 4 Residential Trip Hooke Court Reminder 
A reminder to parents that the 2nd instalment of £80 was due on 20th March 2023 and a final 

instalment of £80 is due by 24th April 2023. If you have not yet paid your 2nd instalment, please 

login to Scopay and make your payment. 

Year 4 - Multiplication Tables Check (MTC) 
Year 4 parents and carers received a letter last week outlining the MTC in June 2023. This will take 

place over a 2 week period and your child will be taking this check between 5th June-16th June 2023. 

It will be over a few days and we will be practising on TTRS in the Soundcheck area. Please 

 
5http://www.epsomplayhouse.co.uk/ 



encourage your children to play in this area to familiarise them with the set up and style of the 

check.  

YEAR 3 

Year 3 Butser Ancient Farm - Thursday 27th April 2023 
The Year 3 are very excited to be going on a trip to Butser Ancient Farm on Thursday 27th April 

8.15am to 3.30pm. A letter was emailed to all parents with important details about the day.   Key 

reminders are as follows: 

• Early start of 8.15am. 

• Children back in school for 3.30pm.  Please check Twitter for any news or delays to return. 

• Children wear school uniform on top, casual clothes on the bottom and trainers.  Children 

will be outside all day so please ensure they dress appropriately for the weather and all 

should wear a waterproof rain coat. 

• Don't forget a water bottle, packed lunch (no nuts please due to allergies), spare shoes (for 

the coach) in a carrier bag in a small back pack. 

• If your child is allergic to farm animals or suffers travel sickness please supply medication 

and hand to the teacher on the morning of the trip. 

• Please pay the voluntary donation on Scopay for this and the trip to Painshill Park in June as 

soon as possible.  Any problems contact the School Office. 

• Despite the teachers' strike scheduled for Thursday 27th April 2023, we do not anticipate 

any issues with staffing for the  trip to Butser Ancient farm so it should go ahead as planned.  

Year 3 Music Assembly - 13th June 2023 
If your Year 3 child is a budding musician, please put the following date in your diary for the Year 3 

Music Assembly - Tuesday 13th June 2023  (1.10pm-1.45pm).  Nearer the time auditions will be held 

in school and then parents will be informed if their child has been selected. 



CLUBS 

Mrs Kidwai Launches Karate Class on Sunday Mornings 

 

 



Recorder Club 
Unfortunately, Mrs Valtwegg is unable to run Recorder Club this term as she has other 

commitments.   She is hoping to be able to return in September to continue with the club and we 

will keep parents informed. 

Wrap Around Care Provided by Junior Adventures Group - JAG!(formerly Energy 

Kidz) 
Junior Adventures Group Club (JAG) provides excellent wraparound care at Wallace Fields Junior 

School.  They run Breakfast Club from 7:30am until 8:45am and After School Club from 3:20pm until 

6:00pm.  

 



 

 



 

ONLINE SAFETY 

 



WELLBEING 

This week in Year 5 we have been looking at how our sleep can be affected by technology. Good-

quality sleep makes a big difference to how we feel mentally and physically, so it's important to get 

enough. Get simple tips for improving how you sleep with this video from the NHS. 

https://www.nhs.uk/every-mind-matters/mental-wellbeing-tips/top-tips-to-improve-your-mental-

wellbeing/ 

 

General Reminders and News 

Sports Kit Amnesty 
We are missing a lot of sports kit. The kit is expensive and so we are keen to have it back. Please 

return any school sports team kits to the school office after Easter.  Football and Rugby squads have 

now finished for the summer. A few children who left last year (now in Year 7) are still in possession 

of the school kit and so if you are in touch with ex-pupils we would appreciate our kit back. There 

will be no reprimands - just drop it off in the office in a carrier bag.   

Summer Uniform 
From Easter until October half term, pupils can wear the summer uniform which includes the 

gingham red and white check dress and the school polo shirt with school logo.  The school tie is not 

worn with the polo shirt or the check dress.  Please no fashion shoes or sandals and plain grey or 

white socks. Please label all items of clothing.   

Donation of Spare Gloves Needed 
We need some more gloves for children to use on the Trim Trail at lunchtime.  If you have any you 

are willing to donate please bring into the school office as soon as possible. Thank you.  



Donating via Scopay 

 

Did you know that you can make donations to the school when you are paying for other items 

such as school trips and visits?  In Scopay6, select the WFJS Voluntary Contributions Product and 

donate however much you would like. Any voluntary donations are much appreciated and will make 

a huge difference to the school. 

Stationery Reminder 
Please remember to check if your child needs any equipment for their pencil cases. Children may 

purchase replacement whiteboard pens, glue sticks, pens and pencils at our stationery shop run by 

Year 6 prefects on Tuesday and Thursday breaktimes (at the 4J window).  Parents may provide their 

child with a little cash so that they can buy replacement stationery as necessary. 

 
6https://www.scopay.com/wallacefields-jun?redirect=true 



 

Urgent Messages - Contact the Office! 020 8393 0350 
For urgent messages, absences, pick up arrangements and general enquiries please email the School 

Office on Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk7  or by calling 020 8393 0350.  Please include in 

the subject matter the child's name and class. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Enterprising Year 5's Organise Fundraising Bake Sale 

 

Well done to our enterprising Year 5 girls who ran a bake sale recently to raise funds for 

environmental and wildlife charities.  

"We were so incredibly proud of them - they planned it all themselves, did the baking, made signage, 

and set up a table at the local park on Sunday to sell their baked goods. They raised a grand total of 

 
7mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



£150, which got split equally between World Wildlife Fund and Greenpeace. We thought this was an 

excellent achievement."  

 

 



 

 



Bourne Hall Coronation Events 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


